Report of the Chairman — YTD September 2011

During the last year it was noted that although two events had to be cancelled and attendance was
generally down, membership continued to increase through our linked-in website.

A total of nine events were held last season, some of which were joint events with other SG’s. Each
Event was very successful with many plaudits being received afterwards.

There continues to be an interest in all areas consultancy especially IT enabled business change and
evaluating the success of that change. Expect to see more joint events over the next years with a
continued focus on soft skills for consultants. Finally a note of thanks to all the speakers and
contributors and for the support of the SG Events executive without whom we could not put on the
range of events that we do.

Best wishes and kindest regards

John McGarvey FBCS CITP

Chairman, Consultancy SG - 26 09 2011



